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Today:  Peter Weiss reviews the part epidemiology plays in solving the SIDS enigma.   Jim Langham  considers  grief revisited. Playback Theatre will perform for children.  Pat’s Parent Page continues thoughts for healing. Some important volunteer opportunities are available.  See page 5.    

+++++

HISTORY REPEATS ITSELF

   When I was at college more years ago than I sometimes care to admit, my professor used to quote from a writer called Philip Guedalla:  “History repeats itself.  Historians repeat each other.”  This was to show how important are the lessons of the past, and also a caution to us aspiring scientific writers not to plagiarise past essays—something we all have done in our desperate efforts to achieve a reasonable grade.

   How does this connect with SIDS?  Well, epidemiology has without doubt made the biggest contribution to reducing the incidence of SIDS.  The dictionary tells us that epidemiology is the study of the occurrence in populations of  the whole range of conditions that affect health.  Thus, in the main, epidemiologists look into the past to see how a certain factor or factors have affected the incidence of a particular health factor such as SIIDS.  Epidemiologists are historians.

    To emphasise this, I have just read a very interesting paper by Dr. Arnestad and colleagues where they looked at the changes in the pattern of SIDS in Norway during the period 1984 to 1998 and used the data to determine some implications for future prevention.  (Arnestad M, Andersen M, Vege A, Rognum TO, “Changes in the epidemiological pattern of sudden infant death syndrome in southeast Norway, 1984 – 1998: implications for future prevention and research.” Arch Dis Child 2001; 85: 108 – 115)  

   They looked for changes in factors associated with increased or reduced risk of SIDS during the time of increasing SIDS rate (1984-89), the period of rapid decline (1990-92), and the time of stable low rates (1993-98), by comparing SIDS victims with matched controls.

   First, they found that prone sleeping as a usual mode of sleep in the control group has decreased dramatically throughout the periods studied: this decrease parallels  the decrease in SIDS rate for the region.  However, over half of the SIDS victims are still found in the prone position.  Perhaps no surprises there?  History has yet again shown us that prone sleeping has a high risk for SIDS, and that the “message” regarding sleeping position has yet to be adequately transmitted to some mothers.

   However, they also found that as the number of SIDS cases has decreased in Norway, additional risk factors have become more significant.  For example, after 1993, a significantly increased risk of SIDS is seen when the mother smokes during pregnancy.  The proportion of mothers who smoked during pregnancy in the SIDS group increased significantly 1993-1998, but not in the control group.  In a previous study, the same authors found that maternal smoking during pregnancy was not a significantly increased risk for SIDS.  They believe as I do, that the smoking effects had been previously overshadowed by the risk of prone sleeping.  Now that prone sleeping has reduced, factors such as smoking begin to assume a higher significance.

     Similarly, they found that since 1993 co-sleeping (the baby sleeping in the same bed as the mother) has emerged as a more common mode of sleep for both SIDS infants and control infants in Norway.  At the beginning of the 1990s, a campaign to increase breast feeding in Norway encouraged co-sleeping as this would bring the mother and infant closer, so making night breast feeding easier.

   The authors could not establish whether this increase in co-sleeping incidence has had any direct effect on the SIDS rate.  This remains a controversial area, which clearly requires some urgent further work.

   Arnestad also found that the age peak between 2 and 4 months and the winter peak were less pronounced.  This is probably because the preventative effect of supine sleeping has been most effective in both this age range and during the winter months.  They also confirmed the protective effect of pacifier use, which as discussed in a previous Newsletter, has become increasingly significant as the SIDS rate has fallen.

   To summarise, the history lesson from Norway has shown that the “back to sleep” campaign has been extremely effective, but the message to put the baby down to sleep in the supine position has to be continually repeated.  This lesson is particularly apposite now that another generation of women face the challenge of motherhood.  At the same time it is clear that other factors are becoming increasingly significant as risk factors for SIDS, and that organizations such as the SIDS Alliance and the American Academy of Pediatrics will have to pay some attention to revising their prevention recommendations.

   To quote again from literature, I certainly do not agree with George Bernard Shaw who said: “History, sir, will tell lies as usual.”  I believe that only historians tell lies either knowingly or unknowingly by their interpretation of a particular piece of history.  Dr. Arnestad has looked at history and has given a fair and reasonable interpretation.

--Peter P W Weiss, Vice President Research, International Children Medical Research Association, UK Office.

+++++

IN ANSWER TO A QUESTION  whether infants should be vaccinated against Hepatitis B,  Dr. Carl Hunt writes for the sidsnet:  “Hepatitis B vaccine is now being recommended for all infants, and there is no known risk to doing it.  There was a temporary stop two years ago due to a theoretical risk related to the mercury-containing preservative, even though no problems were ever identified.  The new vaccine has eliminated this potential concern. In regard to the other immunizations, the data now show that if there is any effect of immunizations on risk for SIDS, being immunized appears to be associated with a decreased rather than increased risk of SIDS.”

--Dr. Hunt, formerly Professor of Pediatrics at the Medical College of Ohio and St. Vincents  Hospital, is now Director of the National Center for Sleep Disorders Research at the National Institutes of Health in Washington, DC.

+++++ 

WE REMEMBER BIRTHDAYS OF

Tyler Brown 

   9-1-92 to 11-15-92

Son of Mary and Roger Brown

Kaleb Landyn White

   9-5-00 to 10-15-00

Son of Azure Keaton & 

Timothy White

Carlito Guerrero

   9-10-96 to 11-16-96

Son of Stephanie Albert

Miracle Mary-Carrie Reynolds

   9-11-00 to 11-3-00

Daughter of Dondelione &  

Robert Reynolds

Brandon Bondy

   9-14-81 to 6-14-82

Son of Colleen Eckman

Cody Leslie Morse

   9-14-96 to 12-27-96

Son of Lori & Paul Morse

Macy Schroeder

   9-19-99 to 1-31-00

Daughter of Jackie & 

Joseph Schroeder

Seth  Muehlfeld

   9-20-94 to 12-21-94

Son of Kim & Trent Muehlfeld

Alexis Yachym

   9-29-97 to 3-9-98

Daughter of Kim & 

Joseph Yachym

Gabrielle Hamblin

   9-30-98 to 2-4-99

Daughter of Raquel & 

Jimmy Hamblin

Lauren Taylor Kreuz

   9-30-97 to 2-20-98

Daughter of Lisa & Mike Kreuz

+++++

GRIEF REVISITED  
   It has been 30 years since the death of Carolyn’s son.  Yet, in many ways, this past year has been one of the most pronounced times of grieving that she has experienced in years.  Her mind is pervaded by questions such as

   +  What would he be like as a 30-year-old man? 

   +  If he married, what would his wife be like?

   +  If they had had children, what would those children be like?

   +  What would be his vocational interests?

   +  What would he enjoy doing the most?

Few people surrounding Carolyn are aware of the fact that she is experiencing this bout with heavy private grieving.  After all, that tragedy occurred in 1971.  Shouldn’t she have been “over” it years ago?

   Kay Bevington, grief specialist from Van Wert, refers to the phenomenon that Carolyn has been experiencing as, “revisiting your grief.”  Bevington notes that the experience is more common than many realize, and is a very normal stage in the grieving process.

   “People often try to hide this type of grieving because many who do not understand them tell them that they should have put their grief behind them a long time ago.”  In reality, this type of visitation can last for a lifetime during special occasions, special times in life,” she continued.  “Sometimes there is no obvious reason.  It is just there and very real.”

   Bevington offered the following suggestions in the light of this experience:

   +  Be comfortable with the fact that this is a very normal part of the grieving process.

   +Allow yourself to grieve as you will grieve.  There is no cut-off date for the shedding of tears over the loss of a child.

   +   If you are comfortable with it, talk to others that have experienced what you have, or people that you feel understand your feelings.

   +  Always recognize the reality of that child and the importance of his/her presence in your life.

   +  Read about grief and infant death in order to understand what you are experiencing.

--Jim Langham, feature writer for  The Van Wert Times-Bulletin, and an ordained pastor, is active in grief support.  He can be reached at

 jimlangham@hotmail.com  
THANK YOU TO Fred Hunker for sharing articles from The Booster, a Columbus, OH newspaper regarding stereotypical references in headlines. An article, “Isolated labels can’t give us entire picture," by Cliff Wiltshire, includes examples such as, “Blacks take to skiing…” when you don’t see “Whites named to board.”


Can we extrapolate to “SIDS parent buys new car.”? 


Another article titled “Words seem empty when a child dies,” by Liz Thompson discusses the grief of children when a sibling dies.


We will bring these articles to our next support group meeting.

-- Thanks to Fred Hunker for sharing these articles. He is the uncle of Clay Hunker (1-10-96 to 4-29-96)

+++++

COMING EVENTS:SAVE THESE DATES

1. For children: Playback Theatre will perform “Stories of Loss” for a children’s audience at noon Saturday, September 8. This performance of improvisational theatre is part of the Black Swamp Arts Festival, held annually on Main Street in Downtown “Bowling Green, Ohio.

2. A Bereavement Seminar to meet September 13, 7-10 pm and 14, 9-noon at The Pinnacle, 1772 Indian Circle in Maumee.  For information call Sujkowski Funeral Home at 476-9176. 

3. September 15, 16, 12-4 pm and September 20, 6-8 pm:  Health Fair at Babies R Us located near Airport Highway and Holland-Sylvania Road.  Volunteers will be distributing Safe Baby information. Lori Heyman, EMT, (mother of James Ross, 12-11-00 to 3-11-01) will demonstrate infant CPR.  Her mother, Peggy Heyman,  will assist her. Other volunteers are Lori and Paul Morse (parents of Cody Leslie, 9-14-96 to 12-27-96), and Jeanine Shaffer (mother of Jacob Christian, 11-16-99 to 3-8-00)  and her mother, Margo Shears. Jeanine’s new baby, Lindsey Marie, will demonstrate safe infant position as she sleeps.

   Stop in to chat with these generous people and see what they have to offer. We would welcome more volunteers for this event! Call Pam Brower 897-9880 if you can help.
4. October 20:  Memorial Service and Walk  The Toledo CARE group sponsor this annual event, and we join them in this commemoration. This year’s affair will be different from the past when we met in various area churches. 

   There will be poetry, music, and a balloon release. You will be able to “buy” a brick engraved with your baby’s name ($20). This brick will be placed as part of the Children’s Memorial Walk in Toledo’s newest city park; it is located in front of the AMTRAK station.  If it should rain, we will move into the lobby of the train station.

   To arrange for your baby’s brick before September 15, call Tracy Thompson 476-5688.  Kim Folk-Axe at 291-5421 has more information about the walk.

5. October 28, 8:30 to noon: Health Fair at Epworth United Methodist Church.  WE NEED VOLUNTEERS to distribute Safe Baby information, and answer questions about sudden infant death. More info next month.

WHO WE ARE:

   We are a branch of SNO.  Address: SID Network of Ohio,  421 Graham Road, Suite H; Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44221.  Telephone 330-929-9911 (or 800-477-7437 for families).  FAX: 330-929-0593.  E-mail esuddeninfantd@neo.rr.com

   David Balzer is a member of the SNO board; members of various committees are presently being solicited. 

+++++

LISTSERVER ON THE INTERNET 

To talk with other SIDS families: 

listserve@home.ease.1soft.com
THE WEBSITE FOR SIDSLIST

To link with SIDS information:

http://www.sidslist.org
FOR THE SIDSNET ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER and information about SIDS, SIDS research, news from the U.S. Consumer Products Safety Commission and alerts about infant products, pictures of babies, addresses of listservers and support groups throughout the U.S., and abroad, call up

sidsnet@sids-network.org
FOR THE NATIONAL SIDS ALLIANCE: call up www.sidsalliance.org for up-to-date information about SIDS research, current and future events such as legislative alerts.

+++++

REGARDING OUR NEWSLETTER:

Any day now we will be accessible on line. If you have access to this service and would like to read the newsletter on line, please email or write  or call us to remove your address from our mailing list.          

  Help us save postage.  If you move, please send us your new address.  If you wish to have your name removed from our mailing list, please let us know.  When the post office returns a newsletter, we drop that name from our list.

EDITORS OF OTHER NEWSLETTERS who wish to quote or reprint any articles, may FAX us at 419-534-2287 or email us at dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
We are delighted to know that some of our stories are appreciated by our readers, and happy to hear when they are quoted or reprinted.

TO CONTRIBUTE STORIES OR POEMS for our Parent/Poetry page, email Pat brown at mibrownpat@AOL.Com or call 419-873-8020.  

FOR OTHER COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS
Call Milly Balzer at 419-537-1663 or email dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
+++++

NEXT SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS IN TOLEDO

1. September 11, 7:30 pm NW Ohio SIDS Support Network will meet in the “Family Room” of the Center for Women’s Health, 3148 Central Ave., Toledo. (See map on cover.) Parking is free, safe and convenient. We will have supplies available for you to include your baby in our memory book.

All who have somehow been touched by the sudden unexplained loss of an infant are welcome. Meetings provide a safe, non-judgmental place to share feelings, where you can speak or be silent, where your privacy is respected. Whether your loss is recent or long ago, you will find others who know how you feel. 

For information or if you need a ride, call Milly or David at 419-537-1663. 

2. September 18, 6 pm: The Journey Bereavement Support Group will meet in The Common Space for Creativity (formerly Glann School), 1710 N. Reynolds Rd. Playback Theatre will perform. For information call Bob Versteeg at (419)352-6011.

3. Sunday, September 23, 2 pm: Perrysburg-St. Rose Bereavement Support Group meeting at Front & Elm in Perrysburg. Playback Theatre will perform (419)352-6011.

NEXT AREA SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS:

1. EMPTY ARMS: A support group that addresses infant and child death: September 20, 7 pm, at New Creations Lutheran Church, 8127 E. Main St., Ottawa, OH. Babysitting by advanced request.

   Contact person: Jane Morgan, Putnam Co. Health Dept., days at (419) 523-5608; after 5 pm at (419) 943-3771, or e-mail her at mjlmorgan@bright.net
2. NEW SID SUPPORT GROUP is starting in Sandusky. A planning meeting will be September 8, 6:30 at Stein Hospice.  For information call Karen Williams at (419)359-1499 (H) or (419)626-8694 (W), or e-mail her at KARTAILS@aol.com 

Thoughts for Healing Your Grieving Heart:

Understanding the Needs of Mourning
(continued from last month)

Many grief specialists refer to the needs of mourning.  In last month’s Newsletter, two of the needs identified were: 1) Acknowledge the reality of the death and 2) Embrace the pain of the loss.  The following is four more of the needs and some thoughts behind the needs.

Need #3: Remember the baby who died.

· When a baby dies, the baby lives on in us through memory.

· To heal, you need to actively remember the baby and commemorate the life that was lived even though it was so very short.

· Never let anyone take your memories away in a misguided attempt to save you from your pain.  If it’s good for You, continue to display photos of your baby.

· Remembering the past makes hoping for the future possible.

· Let love be what you remember most about your infant.

Need #4: Develop a new self-identity.

· Part of your self-identity was formed by the relationship you had with the infant whether it was as Mom, Dad, Grandparent, or sibling.

· You have gone from being a “parent” to being a “bereaved parent.”  The way you define yourself and the way society defines you has changed.

· You need to re-anchor yourself, to reconstruct your self-identity.  This is hard and painful work.

· Many people find that as they re-establish their self-identity, they ultimately discover some positive changes such as being more caring or living more in the moment.
Need #5: Search for Meaning.

· When an infant dies, we naturally question the meaning and purpose of life and death.

· “Why” questions surface uncontrollably.  “Why did this happen?” usually comes before “How will I cope and go on living?”

· You will question your philosophy of life nd often explore religious and spiritual values as you work on this need.

· Remember that having faith or a spiritual belief does not negate your need to mourn.  “Blessed are they who mourn for they shall be comforted.”

Need #6: Receive ongoing support from others.

· Don’t feel ashamed by your dependence on others right now.  Instead, be thankful that others care.

· Unfortunately, our society places too much value on “carrying on” and “doing well” after a death.  Many of us are abandoned by our friends and family soon after a death.

· Grief is a process you must work through.  You will need continued support for weeks, months and years.

The above has been re-written and excerpted from: Healing Your Grieving Heart – 100 Practical Ideas by Alan D. Wolfert, Ph.D.

Not Alone

History knows our pain.

In the 1800’s, one in five children passed away before they were five.  Infant mortality was very high due to lack of medical knowledge and facilities.  While the death of a child was common in the 1800’s, it was less common in 1997 when seven of every 1,000 infants died according to the National Center of Health Statistics.













